From: clerk Miserdenpc [clerk.miserdenpc@hotmail.co.uk]

Sent: 20 December 2018 13:45

To: _WEB_Local Plan;

Subject: FW: Stroud District Local Plan Review: Emerging Strategy Public Consultation

Categories: Consulation response

Good afternoon,

I have tried to feedback using the online survey but I'm afraid it seems to encompass more information than I have for you, and it is unclear which section our feedback relates to (Appendix A, page 104) so please accept our comments via email on this occasion.

With regards to Miserden being identified as a possible settlement requiring development limits, the councillors have discussed this in the latest Parish Council Meeting on 18th December. Whilst the Parish Council would be likely to support the provision of a small development, there would be great difficulty identifying the land which in this conservation village is owned by the estate.

Whist we do have a Post Office and a seasonal Café, we have virtually no public transport with only one or two buses passing through the village per week.

Please do let me know if you require anything further.

Kind regards,

Acting Parish Clerk

From: Local.Plan@stroud.gov.uk <Local.Plan@stroud.gov.uk>

Sent: 16 November 2018 15:14 **To:** PARISH.COUNCILS@stroud.gov.uk

Subject: Stroud District Local Plan Review: Emerging Strategy Public Consultation

Dear Town/Parish Council Clerk,

Stroud District Local Plan Review: Emerging Strategy Public Consultation

The Stroud District Local Plan was adopted in November 2015 and sets out a planning strategy for distributing development within the District and policies for protecting and conserving the natural and built environment. The current Plan covers the period to 2031.

The District Council started the process of reviewing the current Local Plan in 2017 to cover the period to 2040. It is important that the Local Plan is kept up-to-date and the current Local Plan commits the Council to undertake an early review. This consultation paper sets out the Council's emerging strategy for meeting development needs over the next 20 years but also highlights other options.

The public consultation on the emerging strategy will run for 9 weeks from **16 November 2018** to **18 January 2019**.

You will receive a hard copy of the emerging Strategy paper in the post. It is available to view and download at www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview. Hard copies of the documentation will also be available at the following locations:

- Town and parish council offices that open to the public: Berkeley, Cainscross, Cam, Chalford, Dursley, Minchinhampton, Nailsworth, Painswick, Rodborough, Stonehouse, Stroud, Upton St Leonards, Wotton-under-Edge
- Public libraries at Berkeley, Brockworth, Dursley, Nailsworth, Minchinhampton, Miserden, Quedgeley, Stonehouse, Stroud, Wotton-under-Edge
- Stroud District Council, Ebley Mill reception There are computers for public internet access here as well.
- The Tourist Information Centre at the Subscription Rooms, Stroud

We are holding public exhibitions around the District during the consultation period. This will provide an opportunity to chat to officers working on the Local Plan review. A copy of an A5 flyer is attached. Hard copies are in the post. Time and venue details can be found on the webpage www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview

We would also like to give you advance notice of a Town and Parish Councils conference, scheduled for **8 January 2019** between 2pm and 5pm in the Sub Rooms, Stroud. Further information on this event will follow shortly.

We will also be contacting you shortly on the specific issue of whether your council would support limited additional development beyond settlement development limits.

Further information on the Local Plan Review and the consultation is available to view via www.stroud.gov.uk/localplanreview

To respond to the consultation, we would prefer you to complete the online survey available on the Local Plan Review webpage. Alternatively, you can email your response to local.plan@stroud.gov.uk or by post to Local Plan Review, The Planning Strategy Team, Stroud District Council, Ebley Mill, Westward Road, Stroud, GL5 4UB. Please respond by 18th January 2019.

Planning Strategy Team Stroud District Council





Working together to make Stroud District a better place to live, work and visit

Please note: Personal data is processed in accordance with the Council's Privacy Notice. Please see our <u>Privacy Notice web page</u> Sections 1 to 10 and our <u>policies</u> for details specifically affecting Planning and Building Control.

The information included in this e-mail is of a confidential nature and is intended only for the addressee. If you are not the intended addressee, any disclosure, copying or distribution by you is prohibited and may be unlawful. Disclosure to any party other than the addressee, whether inadvertent or otherwise is not intended to waive privilege or confidentiality.